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Dear Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor, and Councilmembers, 

We appreciate the opportunity to submit a comment letter regarding 12/07/2021 City Council
Agenda Item 6.1 - Gateway Master Plan, General Plan Amendment for 1555 Plymouth Street,
and North Bayshore Precise Plan Amendments. 

Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Tymoff

Michael Tymoff  |  Director, Real Estate District Development - Mountain View
tymoff@google.com  |  408-663-8475
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SENT VIA EMAIL
Google LLC
1600 Amphitheatre Parkway
Mountain View, CA 94043


December 6, 2021 650-253-0000 main
Google.com


The Honorable Mayor and City Council
City of Mountain View
500 Castro Street
Mountain View, CA 94041


Re: 12/07/2021 City Council Meeting - Item 6.1 Gateway Master Plan, General Plan Amendment for 1555
Plymouth Street, and North Bayshore Precise Plan Amendments


Dear Mayor Kamei, Vice Mayor Ramirez, and Councilmembers Abe-Koga, Hicks, Lieber, Matichak, and Showalter:


We write in reference to the City’s Draft Gateway Master Plan and proposed amendments to the North Bayshore
Precise Plan. We appreciate the City’s leadership in this endeavor. We would like to acknowledge the City’s
engagement with Google throughout the Gateway Master Plan process, and appreciate the positive collaboration
over the past 2.5 years.


We are supportive of the City’s overall vision for a mixed-use entertainment area, and the addition of 1555
Plymouth into the Gateway Character Area. We note the City’s updated Economic Impact Analysis identifies that
“development feasibility may be challenging given the large amounts of development costs compared to potential
revenues.” For residential, this is largely due to high impact fees (e.g. parks and schools), affordable housing, and
upfront infrastructure investments. Going forward, we respectfully request that the City Council consider the
findings of this Economic Impact Analysis when contemplating policy decisions that may impact development
costs.


We look forward to coordinating with the City and other property owners to ensure that the vision for the Gateway
Master Plan can be realized.  This is another exciting step forward for North Bayshore, and a great opportunity to
realize the ‘complete neighborhood’ ambition and to deliver much needed housing.


Sincerely,


Michael Tymoff
Director, District Development
Real Estate Development
Real Estate & Workplace Services


Cc: Kimbra McCarthy, City Manager
Aarti Shrivastava, Assistant City Manager/Community Development Director
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The Honorable Mayor and City Council
City of Mountain View
500 Castro Street
Mountain View, CA 94041

Re: 12/07/2021 City Council Meeting - Item 6.1 Gateway Master Plan, General Plan Amendment for 1555
Plymouth Street, and North Bayshore Precise Plan Amendments

Dear Mayor Kamei, Vice Mayor Ramirez, and Councilmembers Abe-Koga, Hicks, Lieber, Matichak, and Showalter:

We write in reference to the City’s Draft Gateway Master Plan and proposed amendments to the North Bayshore
Precise Plan. We appreciate the City’s leadership in this endeavor. We would like to acknowledge the City’s
engagement with Google throughout the Gateway Master Plan process, and appreciate the positive collaboration
over the past 2.5 years.

We are supportive of the City’s overall vision for a mixed-use entertainment area, and the addition of 1555
Plymouth into the Gateway Character Area. We note the City’s updated Economic Impact Analysis identifies that
“development feasibility may be challenging given the large amounts of development costs compared to potential
revenues.” For residential, this is largely due to high impact fees (e.g. parks and schools), affordable housing, and
upfront infrastructure investments. Going forward, we respectfully request that the City Council consider the
findings of this Economic Impact Analysis when contemplating policy decisions that may impact development
costs.

We look forward to coordinating with the City and other property owners to ensure that the vision for the Gateway
Master Plan can be realized.  This is another exciting step forward for North Bayshore, and a great opportunity to
realize the ‘complete neighborhood’ ambition and to deliver much needed housing.

Sincerely,

Michael Tymoff
Director, District Development
Real Estate Development
Real Estate & Workplace Services

Cc: Kimbra McCarthy, City Manager
Aarti Shrivastava, Assistant City Manager/Community Development Director
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December 5, 2021


Mayor Ellen Kamei and Members of the City Council
City of Mountain View
500 Castro Street
Mountain View 94041


Re: Council Meeting December 7, Agenda Item 6.1 – Gateway Master Plan


Dear Mayor Kamei and Members of the City Council:


The LWV supports actions that address the jobs/housing imbalance, increase affordable housing,
and reduce greenhouse gas emissions. We are pleased to see that the economic feasibility of the
Gateway Master Plan has been updated and that 500 units of housing will be occupied before
offices are filled.


We encourage you to accelerate the timeline within the Gateway Master Plan for housing,
particularly affordable housing, since Council adopted the Residential Update to the Plan some
years ago. We are enthusiastic about the attention directed to complete streets which allow users
of all ages and abilities to have safe, comfortable access, thereby reducing driving and
encouraging alternative modes.


We encourag inclusion of a standard or ratio of residential square footage required for
bonus office FAR.  We also recommend flexibility in delivering the residential
component of a bonus FAR project, allowing for alternatives like land dedication or
additional affordable housing fees.


Thank you for considering our input. (Please submit any questions about this letter to Donna Davies
at dnndavies@gmail.com)


Sincerely,


Karin Bricker, President LWV of Los Altos Mountain View
Donna Davies, Co-Chair, Housing Committee


cc:  Martin Alkire, Kimbra McCarthy,  Aarti Shrivastava
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December 5, 2021

Mayor Ellen Kamei and Members of the City Council
City of Mountain View
500 Castro Street
Mountain View 94041

Re: Council Meeting December 7, Agenda Item 6.1 – Gateway Master Plan

Dear Mayor Kamei and Members of the City Council:

The LWV supports actions that address the jobs/housing imbalance, increase affordable housing,
and reduce greenhouse gas emissions. We are pleased to see that the economic feasibility of the
Gateway Master Plan has been updated and that 500 units of housing will be occupied before
offices are filled.

We encourage you to accelerate the timeline within the Gateway Master Plan for housing,
particularly affordable housing, since Council adopted the Residential Update to the Plan some
years ago. We are enthusiastic about the attention directed to complete streets which allow users
of all ages and abilities to have safe, comfortable access, thereby reducing driving and
encouraging alternative modes.

We encourag inclusion of a standard or ratio of residential square footage required for
bonus office FAR.  We also recommend flexibility in delivering the residential
component of a bonus FAR project, allowing for alternatives like land dedication or
additional affordable housing fees.

Thank you for considering our input. (Please submit any questions about this letter to Donna Davies
at dnndavies@gmail.com)

Sincerely,

Karin Bricker, President LWV of Los Altos Mountain View
Donna Davies, Co-Chair, Housing Committee

cc:  Martin Alkire, Kimbra McCarthy,  Aarti Shrivastava
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